A WORD IN EDGEWISE ….

 

If there was ever a time you read my weekly article and found some useful information pertinent to your life, I hope this week is the week.  I have spent a major portion of my time as Commissioner in the last several years educating myself on health care access, health crisis leadership and public health issues of all sorts.     

 

Every year around this time, our Sedgwick County Health Department is busy preparing for the seasonal influenza.   This year, we have the added challenge of having the H1N1 virus that is ramping up at the same time.  At our Commission staff meeting this week, our Health Director, Claudia Blackburn, provided an update to us about how the Health Department is preparing for both the seasonal and H1N1 influenzas in our community.  This is just the first of several updates Commissioners will get serving as the Board of Health, to learn the most up-to-date information.

 

It was very helpful to understand from Claudia some of the similarities and differences between the two influenzas.  First, the signs and symptoms are very similar for both – fever, headache, extreme tiredness, dry cough, sore throat, runny or stuff nose and muscle aches; however, nausea, vomiting and diarrhea are also more prevalent with H1N1.  And, for both, the most effective way to prevent the spread of the virus is much the same – wash your hands, cover your cough, stay home when you are sick with a fever, and contact your primary healthcare provider if you think you have the flu. 

 

The most significant difference between the two is who is “hit hardest.”  For the seasonal flu, we know that there are priority groups for vaccination – pregnant women, healthcare and emergency personnel, caregivers for persons at risk, people age 50 and older, persons in nursing homes and people of any age with chronic illness (like diabetes, asthma, cancer, HIV, etc.)  But the H1N1 influenza seems to affect younger people more – pregnant women, people age 6 months through 24 years, people 25 to 64 with chronic medical conditions, healthcare and emergency services workers and caregivers for children younger than 6 months of age. 

 

Currently, our Health Department is planning for the seasonal influenza vaccine to be available in September.  They will implement their “seasonal influenza vaccination plan” as usual to help protect citizens against season influenza.  At the same time, they are preparing to implement their “Pan Flu Plan” for H1N1.  They have been working since 2005 on this Pan Flu Plan – as you may recall, it was initially thought that we would be planning for an avian flu outbreak.  Fortunately, the H1N1 influenza does not appear as severe, and the efforts for the Pan Flu planning will serve us well. 

 

New information is coming from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) everyday regarding H1N1.  CDC is testing a vaccine for effectiveness against the H1N1 virus – they indicate that it should be available in mid-October.  We will work closely with CDC and KDHE to determine how much initial vaccine is available and then implement it according to target groups.  I’ll keep you posted when we know more.  I would remind you that if you are a licensed healthcare worker, we will have plenty of volunteer opportunities as “vaccinators” through our Medical Reserve Corps.  If you are interested, please call our Health Department at 660-7344.

 

I guess my best advice at this time, for any kind of flu or illness, is what our mothers used to tell us – wash your hands, cover your cough, stay home when you are sick and try to eat healthy.  Be well all.

 

That’s all for this week.   I will continue to monitor the H1N1 issue and give simple, pertinent feedback to the public.  While I know my information could be redundant, I would rather over educate the community to this public health risk than to assume that everyone has gotten the message, understands the implications and takes positive action.    Thanks for letting me get a word in edgewise.    tn

 

 
